
 

 

October 23, 2019 
 

Mr. Lawrence Lore 

Director of Facilities 

South Harrison Township Board of Education 

904 Mullica Hill Road, PO Box 112 

Harrisonville, NJ 08039 

 
RE: Concrete Floor Waste Classification Sampling 

        South Harrison Twp. Elementary School All Purpose Room  

        Epic Project Number: 19-3376 
 

Dear Mr. Lore: 
 

Epic Environmental Services, LLC performed concrete corings in three locations in the South Harrison Twp. 

Elementary School All Purpose Room (APR).   The corings were necessary to assess whether mercury has 

leached into the concrete from the rubberized flooring, and if the concrete would be hazardous waste if 

removed.   
 

A total of three 4” diameter corings were made on September 30, 2019 to an average depth of 3”.   The top ¼ 

inch from each coring was submitted to EMSL Analytical, Inc. for EPA “TCLP” Method 1311/7470A mercury 

analysis.    The analysis predicts how the material would act in a landfill in order to estimate how much 

contaminant, in this case mercury, would leach into the environment.  A result of 0.2 mg/L or above is 

considered failing, meaning the material would be classified as a hazardous waste if removed.   A result below 

0.2 mg/L confirms the material can be landfilled as non-hazardous construction waste. 
 

The mercury concentration in two of the samples of the top ¼ inch were ABOVE the 0.2 mg/L threshold.  A 

summary of the analytical results is found below: 
 

Coring/Sample Location  Mercury Concentration        Classification 
   

APR near Stage                    0.025 mg/L   NON-HAZARDOUS 

APR Center by Wall                0.29   mg/L     HAZARDOUS 

APR near Water Coolers          0.23   mg/L    HAZARDOUS 
 

With this information, it will be documented that the concrete subfloor is contaminated from the surface to a 

depth of ¼ inch.  It is recommended that the contaminated material be removed along with the flooring and 

disposed of as hazardous waste. 

  
Samples from ¼ inch to ½ inch from each coring were submitted for EPA “TCLP” Method 1311/7470A 

mercury analysis on October 12, 2019. Mercury concentrations in each sample from ¼ inch to ½ inch were 

BELOW the 0.2 mg/L threshold.  A summary of the analytical results is found below: 
 

Coring/Sample Location  Mercury Concentration        Classification 
   

APR near Stage               < 0.020 mg/L (None Detected)  NON-HAZARDOUS 

APR Center by Wall                 0.011 mg/L     NON-HAZARDOUS 

APR near Water Coolers           0.0075 mg/L    NON-HAZARDOUS 
 

With this information, it will be documented that concrete below ¼ inch is not contaminated and can stay in 

place should the floor be removed. 
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At this time, no additional sampling of the APR concrete floor is recommended.   Any waste generated by 

removing the top ¼ inch of the concrete floor must be treated as mercury-contaminated hazardous waste.   

Please be reminded that earlier testing confirmed that the rubberized flooring shall be treated as hazardous waste 

if removed.    
 

All analytical documentation is attached.  
 

Please do not hesitate to contact me at 856-205-1077 should you have any questions. 
 

The invoice for the completed project is attached.  

 

Regards, 

 

 

 

James Eberts 

President 
  



  



  



  



  



  



 


